
85.12.31

CODE 
CONTENTS 250 mL

 S.A.R.M. 
LIQUID 

GOPHER POISON 
RESTRICTED

GUARANTEE: STRYCHNINE......2% 
REG.NO. 515 P.C.P. ACT

DANGER  POISON

FOR SALE ONLY TO PEST CONTROL OPERATORS, FARMERS AND PERSONS     
AUTHORIZED IN GOVERNMENT APPROVED PEST CONTROL PROGRAMS.

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

 Manufactured for:

SASKATCHEWAN ASSOCIATION 
OF RURAL MUNICIPALITIES 
2075 HAMILTON STREET 

REGINA, SASK. 
S4P 2E1

NOTICE TO USER: This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offense
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

NATURE OF RESTRICTION: For sale only to pest control operators,
farmers and persons authorized in government- approved pest
control programs where the vendor maintains a record of sales
including the name, address and signature of the purchaser along
with the quantity of product purchased.

RESTRICTED USED: For control of Richardson's ground squirrels
(Spermophilur richardonii). 

DIRECTIONS: STIR thoroughly before using.  Keep from freezing. 
Pour the contents of this can over 4 litres of clean oats or
wheat.  Where oats is sown use wheat for bait; where wheat is
sown use oats for bait.  Stir thoroughly until each kernel is
coated with the poison.  It dries quickly and is ready for use at
once.  Place 5 mL of the poisoned grain in the burrow of the



gopher.  DO NOT SCATTER BAIT OUTSIDE BURROW, TO PROTECT WILDLIFE. 
The treated grain can be stored and keeps its killing effect.  It
is not affected by heat or cold.

Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the
label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes the risk to persons
or property arising from the use or handling of this product and
accepts the product on that condition.NOTICE TO USER: This
control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label.  It is an offense under the Pest
Control Products Act to use a control product under unsafe
conditions.

PRECAUTIONS: KEEP OUT OF THE REACH OF CHILDREN.  CONTENTS MAY BE
UNDER PRESSURE. Very dangerous if swallowed.  Wear a protective
mask for your mouth and rubber gloves when preparing bait.  Even
so, wash hands immediately after using and before eating or
smoking.  Do not contaminate food, feed or any water supply. 
Mark containers with bait "POISON - STRYCHNINE BAIT".  Bury dead
pests; do not leave where carnivores might have access to them. 
Toxic to all forms of life.

FIRST AID: Obtain medical attention immediately.  If swallowed,
induce vomiting immediately before the onset of reflex
hyperexciteability (convulsions).  It is a safer procedure to
ingest a slurry of 30-45 g of activated charcoal in a glassful of
water.  Gastric lavage is postponed until the patient is fully
premedicated.  Keep patient in a dark, quiet, warm room with
minimal sensory stimulation.  Ingest intravenously sufficient
amounts of barbiturate drugs to prevent further convulsions
(amabarbital sodium or pentobarbital sodium).  Artificial
respiration may become necessary.  Keep patient under continual
observation until convulsions and reflex irritability have been
suppressed and gastric lavage can be performed safely.

TOXICOLOGY: The treatment should consist of gastric lavages
following which activated charcoal should be left in the stomach. 
If symptoms of convulsions or spasm have begun avoid any
manipulations including lavage.  Control the seizures with
diazepam of amytal intravenous Succinylcholine may be used with
artificial respiration if other methods fail.

DISPOSE of empty can by burying at least 50 cm deep, away from
any water supply.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not



liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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